


 
 
 
October 26, 2021 
 
Erin Strelich 
City of Los Angeles, Dept. of Planning 
221 N. Figueroa Street, Suite 1350 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Re: Southern California Flower Market, ENV-2016-3991-EIR 
 
On behalf of the Central City East Association and the Downtown Industrial Business Improvement 
District (BID), we are writing to once again express support for the previously approved Southern 
California Flower Market mixed use investment project, Planning Case # ENV-2016-3991-EIR.  
 
The L.A. Downtown Industrial District Business Improvement District (BID) was formed in 1998 by the 
Central City East Association (CCEA). CCEA is a 501(c)(6) not-for-profit business corporation – the 
principal advocate for property owners, businesses, employees and residents on 50 blocks of Downtown 
Los Angeles. CCEA administers the BID, spanning the area from San Pedro Street to Alameda; 3rd to 8th 
and a portion of Olympic Blvd.  The BID is widely recognized as the leading advocate for improving the 
public safety and maintenance of the industrial area. Our coalition of 600 area property owners invest 
more than $3 million annually to supplement City services in an effort to maintain the safety and 
cleanliness of a business district.  
 
The Southern California Flower Market investment is a game-changing project that shows how far the 
Flower District has come and the promise of the Flower District to serve future generations of 
Angelenos.  Recognizing that, our BID Board voted its unanimous support of this project on August 29, 
2017, and we restate our support now.    
 
The BID urges the City Council to take this opportunity to strongly support housing, investment, and 
stakeholder amenities that will help the Flower District thrive. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Estela Lopez 
Executive Director 
 





 

Japanese American Cultural & Community Center (JACCC), federal tax identification number 23-7124042, is a nonprofit 
organization exempt from federal income tax under section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code.  

 
JACCC | 244 South San Pedro Street, Los Angeles, CA 90012 | (213) 628-2725 | info@jaccc.org 

October 29, 2021 
 
Los Angeles City Council  
John Ferraro Council Chamber, Room 340 City Hall 
Los Angeles, California 90012 
 
Dear City of Los Angeles Councilmembers, 
 
On behalf of the Japanese American Cultural & Community Center (JACCC), I am submitting our supportive 
voice for the Southern California Market, Planning Case File #ENV-2016-3991-EIR, to the City Council PLUM 
Committee. Two years ago, the City Council strongly supported this visionary project. It is disconcerting that 
we must once again voice our support, now that what we believe to be ill-considered litigation has paused 
such a vital and uplifting project. 
 
The Los Angeles Southern California Flower Market and the JACCC are inextricably intertwined through our 
history and legacy.  Both organizations are firmly rooted in our local community, and devoted to bridging 
people and cultures, locally and internationally. JACCC and the Flower Market have endeavored to preserve 
and honor the traditions and culture that have helped shape the fabric of the Los Angeles community. In 
honoring our 150 year history, we must ensure that future generations will have a place to call their cultural 
home. This aim propels us forward, with the maxim to endure in the coming decades and even into the next 
century. 
 
As a pillar of the Japanese American community, the Flower Market is an important and iconic establishment 
that is widely supported by our close-knit community. The storied history of the market is significant to both 
the Japanese community and the entire City of Los Angeles. The economic and social contributions that the 
Flower Market has made over its long past cannot be debated.  This project ensures the continued positive 
impact of this community fixture will remain an irreplaceable part of our future. The Flower Market continues 
to be a great partner in the community and we therefore support this effort to modernize, expand, and 
ensure the longevity of this institution. We once again urge you to vote yes one more time. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Patricia M. Wyatt 
President & CEO 







Name City State Postal CodeCountry Signed On

Scott Yamabe US 10/5/2021

Nancy Abreu Los Angeles CA 90015 US 10/15/2021

Sophia Lisaius Los Angeles CA 90011 US 10/16/2021

Kanel Suos Los Angeles CA 91206 US 10/16/2021

Alison Nguyen Los Angeles CA 90023 US 10/16/2021

Bryanda Rodriguez Paramount CA 92840 US 10/16/2021

Adriana Herrera Los Angeles CA 90011 US 10/16/2021

Louie Ortega Reno NV 89436 US 10/16/2021

Ally Eandi La Habra CA 90632 US 10/16/2021

Matan Birnbaum Los Angeles CA 90041 US 10/16/2021

Christina Jimenez Los Angeles CA 90023 US 10/16/2021

Krishni Satchi Los Angeles CA 90017 US 10/17/2021

Jalisa Brown Fresno CA 93727 US 10/17/2021

Lynn Pelkey Los Angeles CA 90014 US 10/17/2021

Krystal Calderon Fremont 68025 US 10/17/2021

Jaya t Racine 53402 US 10/17/2021

Lisa Pozo Los Angeles CA 90039 US 10/18/2021

Billy Rich Burbank CA 91505 US 10/18/2021

Eric Gonzalez Burbank CA 91505 US 10/18/2021

Josh James Los Angeles CA 90040 US 10/19/2021

Fernanda James Los Angeles CA 90042 US 10/19/2021

Jose Andrade Los Angeles CA 90040 US 10/19/2021

Giles Clark Los Angeles CA 90021 US 10/21/2021

Liz Navarro Pasadena CA 91101 US 10/22/2021

Dan Carmen Phoenix AZ 85013 US 10/22/2021























































October 19, 2019 
 

 
PLUM Councilmembers 
John Ferraro Council Chamber, Room 340 City Hall 
Los Angeles, California 90012 
 
Regarding the Southern California Flower Market, ENV-2016-3991-EIR 
  
Dear Honorable Councilmembers, 
 
As a young person who commutes to work in Downtown LA, I am currently looking to 
move downtown in order to avoid long commute times.  Like many others in my age 
range, however, I am priced out of the expensive Arts District and the South Park 
area.  The Flower Market project appears to provide a new opportunity to live 
Downtown. 
  
I am resubmitting this letter to the Planning and Land Use Committee to reiterate my 
strong support for the Southern California Flower Market project and to encourage you 
to approve the project as proposed.  Unfortunately, many young urban residents are 
limited in the selection of good housing opportunities close to work, especially when it 
comes to affordability.  This project helps to alleviate such pressures by introducing new 
affordable housing options into the Flower District neighborhood.  
  
In addition to better housing options in the area, this project will help to improve the 
livability and walkability of the Flower District. The proposed pedestrian level amenities 
and open space improve the aesthetic of the streetscape. The project will contribute to 
the overall improvement of Downtown.  
  
Please support new housing opportunities to benefit the younger residents that are 
tirelessly searching for affordable options. Please support this project.  
  
Regards, 
  
 
 
Alexandra Hack 
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